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Presidentõs Report 
Sonia Das 

Next month will be Acaciaõs 12th birthday and weõll be celebrating with a cake and potluck.  Start 
making room in your tummies! 

This is my final President's Message and I would like thank the membership for electing me and 
allowing me to serve for the last two years.  This was my fourth time as President overall but each 
term comes with its unique joys and challenges.  Rising to these challenges and providing solutions 
in public and behind the scenes have made me a better leader and hopefully a better person as 
well.  I would especially like to thank all of my Acacia friends for their friendship and support 
during this year for it has made me realize how fortunate I am to be a quilter in this guild. 

Acacia Quilt Challenge 

A huge "Thank You" to Michelle Smith and Donna McDaniel for the great Quilt Challenge last 
month.  The 14 quilts on display represented a very high skill level and a wide range of techniques.  
Acacia plans to have another challenge next year! 

New Member Celebration 

Acacia is hosting a New Member Celebration on May 7, 2016 for those who joined the guild this 
year (June 2015-May 2016).  Invitations for this annual event have been sent out.  The 
Celebration will feature a light lunch, goodies and a chance to meet and mingle with your fellow 
new members and Acacia board members in a relaxed and fun setting.  I look forward to seeing 
you there! 

Membership Renewals 

Membership renewals are in progress.  Membership in Acacia is a bargain at $25 compared to 
other guilds which start at $30 and above.  Thank you for spreading the word about Acacia among 
your friends and please bring them to a meeting.  The more the merrier! 

Acacia Elections -  May 2016 

For the first time in Acacia's history, we have a contested election for the position of President.  
It is a pleasing parallel to our country's presidential election this November.  Please take a 
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SUMMER KNOT PURSE 
We will be cutting out fabric for the purse I 
showed at our April meeting.  We want everyone to 
make one to sell at our booth at the Buena Park 
Summer Concerts.  We will provide fabric for your 
first purse, then you may cut out one or more from 
your own fabric.  We will be demonstrating how to 
complete the purse at our general meeting.  The 
pattern will be provided to all who come to the May 
meeting.  Two yards of coordinating fabric can 
make 2 purses.  Bring sharp scissors as both 
fabrics will be cut at once, on fold (that's 4 
layers). 
After you cut out your fabrics, you may watch the 
demonstration, then shop the Brown Bag auction. 

Acacia Member Receives Guinness World Record Certificate 

Sonia Das is pleased to announce that she is officially part of a Guinness 
World Record.  On January 31, 2016, Mother India Crochet Queens 
(MICQ) unveiled the largest crocheted blanket in the world in Chennai, 
India.  The blanket MICQ was over 120,000 square feet.  More than 1100 
Indian women from 25 countries participated and Sonia was proud to 
crochet a few blankets to add to this effort.  All of the 8,035 individual 
blankets were distributed to 50 charities.  She received her certificate in 
April. 

moment to vote by absentee ballot (printed in the newsletter) if you are unable to attend the 
meeting to vote in person. 

To continue having a variety of fun, education and interesting events for our members, we need 
more volunteers to help with different committees.  We would love to see more of you, especially 
the new members, get involved by volunteering for a board position.  New members are absolutely 
welcome! 

Donõt forget to renew your membership and stay tuned for an exciting year ahead.  I look forward 
to thanking the outgoing board at the June meeting before welcoming the new board. 
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2nd Vice Presidentõs Report 

Programs and Workshops 
Phyllis Campbell and Susan Stokes 

Upcoming Programs and Workshops  
Acacia Quilt Guild of Orange County  

2016 -17  
(Subject to change)  

GENERAL MEETINGS 
 
5/5/16- Elections, Summer Knot Purse free workshop, 
Mel's Sewing Center, Brown Bag auction 
 
6/2/16- 12th Anniversary Celebration (Potluck), Board 
Recognition, New Board Installation, Secret Pal reveal, 
Mary Hicks' 102 İ Birthday 
 
7/7/16- Zippered Pouch free workshop, Ice Cream 
Social 
 
8/4/16- Surprise Trunk Show, Brown Bag auction 
 
9/1/16- Shelley Swanland -Cathederal Windows 
 
10/6/16- Grace Errea- Value of Value, the importance of 
value in your quilts 
 
11/3/16- To be determined, Christmas Brown Bag 
auction 
 
12/1/16-Holiday Potluck, Board trunk show, Quilt 
Challenge intro 
 
1/5/17- Nancy Williams-Quilt Historian- Fabrics and 
Patterns of the 1920's to 1940's 
 
2/2/17- Janet Bottroff- Quilters Alphabet, Brown Bag 
auction 
 
3/2/17- Quilters' University-rotating 20 minute classes, 
Quilt Challenge due 
 
4/6/17- Shirley McGuire- How to Do Wool Applique 
and Not Go Broke 
 
5/4/17- Susan Stokes -TBD, Elections, Brown Bag 
auction 
 
6/1/17- 13th Anniversary Celebration (Potluck) Board 
Recognition and New Board Installation 
 
7/6/17- TBD 
 
8/3/17- Lauretta Crites- Create! Brown Bag Auction 

 WORKSHOPS AND EVENTS 
 
 5/7- New Members Celebration, 10 a.m. 
 
 
 6/4- UFO Sew Day $10 includes salad bar lunch 
 
   
 
 7/9- Hosting of SCCQG meeting at Acacia 
 
 
 8/6- Group project- ñPresentsò quilt with Bev 
  Tyler- Free 
 9/3- No workshop- Memorial Day weekend 
 
 10/8- Grace Errea- New way to applique with 
  heatset- Your choice of flower projects 
 
 11/5- Phyllis Campbell-Super Easy Bargello 
 
 
 12/3- Candy Cane Land- No workshop 
 12/4- Afternoon free sew- finish your projects 
 
 1/7- Nancy Williams- Crazy Quilt Purse with 
  fancy fabric and trim exchange 
 
 2/4- Janet Bottroff Quilting License Plate ñCarò 
  Tote 
 
 3/4- UFO Sew Day $10 includes soup bar lunch 
 
 
 4/8- Shirley McGuire- Wool applique,  
  embroidery and felting 
 
 5/6- Susan Stokes- Accent on Angles 
 
 
 6/3- Game Day 
 
  
 7/8- TBD 
 
 8/5- Lauretta Crites- Cutting Mat Tote Bag 
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Show óN Tell 

Thanks to Anne Killian for being our photographer. 

Virginia Gimbel 
Flowers of the 48 States 

Beth Swift 
2 quilts made by her mother Mary Hicks 

Baby Quilt 
for her 65th grandchild born 

4-8-2016 

Christmas Quilt 

Shar 
Taira 

Flowers Wibbons 
from Sylvia Davis workshop. 

Boxes 

 

Jo Melis 

Donation quilt from 
guild kit. 

Donation quilt from 
guild kit. 

Donation quilt from 
guild kit. 

Donation quilt from 
guild kit. 

Afghan and tote. 
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